
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4: WEEK 3                                    OCTOBER 2021 

?

Weekly 

? ! 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

#  
 to visit the SOCS website to find 

this weekend’s fixture details and team lists. 

 
Productions 
Let the Show begin (well nearly) – Less than 30 days to 

go until the Official Harwin Road Series launches. 

Follow the  Facebook 

page for all the updates and world class entertainment. 

 

Saints 

…  

–

St Charles College hosted their first basketball game on campus since the lockdown restrictions were 

enforced in early 2020 and, even though spectators were still not permitted, it was great to have basketball 

back on campus. Although the standard of basketball, after the long absence, was not great from either team, 

both sides played with determination and a will to win. 

With a large part of the scoring coming from the foul line, the game was predictably close; however, it was 

Michaelhouse who opened a 9-point lead heading into the fourth quarter. Behind their solid zone defence 

and rebounding ability, Michaelhouse restricted the Saints’ opportunities and allowed them to transition with 

some easy, uncontested lay-ups. 

 

”

 

……

Click on the 

images to be 

directed to 

the behind the 

scenes clips 

on Facebook… 

Please  to view today’s update from the 

Principal regarding the reintegration of family 

supporters at sport matches this Saturday. 

https://sport.scc.za.com/CalendarDay.asp?Id=27792&D=16&M=10&Y=2021
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction
https://sport.scc.za.com/CalendarDay.asp?Id=27792&D=16&M=10&Y=2021
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction/videos/607323336981025
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction/videos/1025893928210283
https://www.facebook.com/HarwinRoadProduction/videos/349872510261810
https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Update-from-the-Principal.-Friday-15-October-2021.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With only 10 minutes left in the game, SCC implemented a full court press which resulted in some turnovers 

and easy baskets for the home team. With Michaelhouse holding a 1-point lead with 9 seconds on the clock, 

SCC had the opportunity to steal the game; however, it was not to be as ‘House’ held on for the away win. 

Looking forward, St Charles College look to get back to winning ways as they travel to Westville this coming 

weekend. – Mr Darren Holcomb (1st Basketball Coach) 

 
–

After winning an important toss, Michaelhouse set 

out to bat on what must be one of the best wickets 

in the province.  

They got off to rollicking start and were too strong 

in the morning for our young bowling attack, 

amassing a total of 285 off their allotted 50 overs. 

St Charles College in reply were magnanimous. 

After a fine start by debutant, Daniel Wassenaar,  

65 off 98 balls, which set the tone for our strong  

middle order to see us to the end, Ntando Zuma  

batted as well as he has ever done in his short 

career, scoring his first century on the SCG – 114 

off 123 balls. He was aptly supported by Hayden 

Raw, 20 off 14 balls, and Sam Brown, 30 off 21 

balls. However, after an excellent chase, and some 

brilliant batting in reply, the Saints fell just short by 

21 runs scoring 261/7 off their 50 overs. Some 

untimely run outs at the end proving their demise.  

Overall, the picturesque oval was the scene for a 

brilliant game of schoolboy cricket, where over 500 

runs were scored.  

After a load-shedding affected mid-week game at  

Eston against Westville, we now look forward to 

welcoming Maritzburg College 1st XI (and 

spectators) to The Oval on Saturday. 

 

– Mr Murray Cole-Edwardes (1st Cricket Coach) 

  

 
It has been a great start to the summer for individual 

milestones, with two centuries and a 5-wicket haul so far.  

Congratulations to AJ Bosman (105 vs Queens for U14A), 

Matthew Gerber (5/29 vs Michaelhouse for U15A) and 

Ntando Zuma (114 vs Michaelhouse of the 1st XI).  

- Mr Rowan Irons (Director of Sport) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our last formal cricket fixtures were hosted in March 2020, and so we welcomed Clifton Durban onto our 

campus last weekend with much excitement and extreme happiness. The weather was great, the boy’s 

behaviour was exemplary, all of the close games went the way of the Saints, which shows great character, 

and above all, lots of fun was had. 

We even had what must surely be a Saints record. Our U9C team managed to “run” Clifton out by effecting 

no less than 9 run outs. Well done to all of our boys on a very successful weekend of Cricket.  

– Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 

This week the Prep squash season began. Entering 4 teams into 

the league, our first matches were against St Johns D.S.G. and 

Epworth. Our boys made us so proud by the way they played, 

behaved and treated our visitors. Well done guys and keep up 

the great work. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 

 
Prep Squash      

/  

Hockey Leaders 

Congratulations to the following boys who have been 

named as the hockey leaders for 2021/2022. 

From left to right: Kiige Kamwaro (Manager),  

Timi Adewusi (Captain), Seth Rose (Vice-Captain) and 

Gareth Dlamini (Vice-Captain). 

 

 
Congratulations  

to Jordan  

Hellberg and  

Ross McBey who  

flew the Saints  

flag at Kloof  

Country Club on  

Monday at the  

KwaZulu-Natal  

Schools Golf  

Championships.  

Ross shot 79  

and 86 for his  

36 holes and Jordan  

shot 76 and 78.  

We also congratulate  

Luke Truter who has  

been selected for the  

KZN Golf Union U19  

team and will participate  

in the IPT in Kimberley during December. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mini Cricket 

 Wellness 

Our Grade 1 and 2 

boys were so happy 

to be out, playing 

some Mini Cricket 

again! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Woodwork  

 

After much hard work, our Grade 11 boys recently 

completed their technical projects and are proud to 

showcase what they have been working on.  

They produced an impressive variety and complexity of 

desk organisers, made to a very high standard. Many of 

the Program of Evidence (PoE) portfolios, that 

accompanied the projects, were also of a very high 

standard and we are expecting some very pleasing 

results at the end of the year. – Mr Martin Muller 

 

Earlier this week, we spotted our  

Grade 9 Biology class during a practical  

lesson, which included dissecting and learning about eyeballs. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Campus 
This week’s Music 

Monday from the Saints 

Campus featured a 

performance by Joshua 

Visser, in Grade 6, 

singing 'Summer of '69' 

by Bryan Adams. 

 
Senior Primary 

Jonathan Inglis and Kumba Dzomba performed in the KZN Midlands 

Youth Choir, conducted by Mr William Silk, at Wembley on Saturday 

and at Prestbury Church for their Sunday service. Our two Saints boys 

enjoyed performing for the Youth Choir and are working hard in 

preparation for upcoming performances.  

 

Our Grade 4 and 5 boys were proud to have their art up on 

display this week in the Senior Primary.  

https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/402795558114952
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/402795558114952


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Maths Morning 
Earlier this week our Grade 4 and 5 boys were excited 

to welcome the girls from St John’s D.S.G. onto campus 

for a morning of Maths and problem-solving. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This past weekend Victoria Country Club hosted a  

most successful 2021 St Charles College Old Boys  

Golf Day with a field filled with happy, relaxed golfers.  

The event went off smoothly with a beautiful course and enjoyable golf. Thank you to all those who joined us 

for the day and congratulations to all the winning teams. 

 
The St Charles College Outreach Club is visiting the SPCA for the last time this year on Friday, 22 October, and 

we would like to gift them with some pet food. Should you be able to assist with donating some food, we 

would greatly appreciate it. Please could any pet food donations be dropped off in classroom HS9. 

Old Boys 
 

 
Earlier this week, great fun 

was had in our Grade 3 

classrooms as boys 

practiced 2D and 3D 

construction using 

marshmallows as vertices.  

News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Connecting 
We invite our SCC Families to share their business information with us so that we could promote their 

businesses as well as encourage the support of other families associated to our College. 

We would love to help connect your business with the greater St Charles College community.  

In order to facilitate this, we would really  

appreciate the following details pertaining to  

your business:  

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf), Company Name,  

Website (URL) and Company Tag Line / Motto  

@

We have created a page on the St Charles College  

website where SCC Families are able to promote  

their businesses as well as support other families  

associated to our College. There is no cost  

associated to this networking opportunity. Now is  

the time for us to support the ones closest to us,  

so please make use of our family network.

 

 

mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ School 

News website to see some 

of our news! 

 www.awsumnews.co.za 

Visit the ‘Schools that Rock’ 

website to see some our news! 

http://kwazulunatal.schoolsth

atrock.co.za/ 

https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“ ”

? Supporters can swipe their  

MySchool card at a range of national, 

retail or local partners including 

Woolworths, Engen, Walton’s, 

SuperQuick and many more!  

More information can be found on 

their website www.myschool.co.za 

https://sccpmb-my.sharepoint.com/personal/tpeyton_scc_co_za/Documents/Marketing/Newsletters/Weekly%20Newsletters/2021/Term%201/Week%204/www.myschool.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


